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Ms Belinda Pignone
Environmental Planning and Compliance Coordinator
Hanson Construction Materials Pty Ltd
Level 18, 2-12 Macquarie Street
Parramatta, New South Wales, 2150

25/11/2021

Dear Ms Pignone

 Sancrox Quarry Expansion Project (SSD-7293)
Request for additional information

I refer to the Response to Submissions report for the Sancrox Quarry Expansion Project
(SSD-7293) dated 20 May 2021, the Department’s subsequent request for information dated 24
June 2021, and your response dated 15 October 2021. 

The Department has received advice from the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) (dated 16
November 2021) on your response. After careful consideration, the Department is requesting that
you provide additional information to address the matters raised in the EPA’s advice regarding
assessment of the Project’s surface water, air quality and noise impacts.

The advice can be found on the Department’s Major Projects website for the proposal at
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/9946.

Please provide the information, or notify us that the information will not be provided, by Wed 22
December 2021.  If you cannot meet this deadline, please provide and commit to an alternative
timeframe for providing this information. 

If you have any questions, please contact Melissa Anderson, on 0282751392 or at
melissa.anderson@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

James McDonough
Team Leader
Resource Assessments
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